LEGACY SCHOOL .

GLS / C/780-24 CIRCULAR 28t January 2024
Interaction with the Honourable Prime Minister of India, Shri Narendra Modi

Dear Parent,

We are pleased to inform you that the Hon. Prime Minster of India, Shri Narendra Modi, is scheduled to be at the
event, ‘Ahlan Modi’, at the Etihad Stadium, Abu Dhabi, on Tuesday, 13" February 2024, from 4:00 p.m. to 8:30
p.m. The Consul General of India, Dubai, has proposed that we take some of our pupils to Abu Dhabi to attend
this event to participate in the felicitation of the Hon. Prime Minister.

Pupils from Grades 6, 7 and 8 who are Indian passport holders, are invited to attend the program. This is subject
to approval from KHDA.

If you would like your ward to participate in this event, please fill in the acknowledgement form link that will be
sent from the desk of the respective Class Teacher / Grade Supervisor before 30 January 2024.

We will be registering all interested students for the event on receipt of the acknowledgement form. Confirmation
of the event will be communicated to parents after the registration has been accepted.

IMPORTANT DETAILS
On the day of the event:

e All pupils will report to school in the afternoon. The time will be confirmed by the class teacher and/or STS.

o They will travel to the venue and back using school transport and accompanied by the school leadership
team and staff.

e All student attendees must come in full school uniform with their school ID cards and school lanyards. They
must also carry along their Emirates IDs. Students will be responsible for the safekeeping of their EIDs and
school ID cards.

e Seating for GEMS pupils and staff will be in one reserved block at the stadium.

e No student will be permitted to leave with parents who may be attending the event in Abu Dhabi.

e On returning, all students will be brought back to Primary Campus. We request parents to pick up their
ward from the Primary Campus Reception and may also avail the metro facility if required.

e The time of return to school after the program will be subject to event timings. We request that parents
keep in touch with the supervisor to confirm the same.

e Please send snacks and water with your ward. The stadium has provision to buy eatables and water.
Additionally, students will be given refreshments after the event.

For any inquiries related to the event, please reach out to the Head of Middle School, Ms. Aswathy Vinod,
via email at aswathy.s1 gls@gemsedu.com or by phone at 0503982099.

We look forward to our students’ attendance at this exclusive event.

Warm regards,
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